1-2-1 Kasumigaseki, Chiyoda, 

Tokyo 100-8952, Japan

The Executive Board of the Clean Development Mechanism 

UNFCCC 

3 September 2008

Dear CDM Executive Board Members 

Input for ‘Guidance on the application of the definition of project boundary to A/R CDM project activities’ (Paragraph 36 of EB 41 Report and A/R WG 20 Report Annex 1)

I am writing for responding the call for public input that is provided in the paragraph 36 of the report of 41st CDM-EB meeting.  It is my honour and pleasure to present this input before the board.  Please note that this comment is made by my personal capacity with aide from discussion with my colleagues and does not necessarily represent official view of the government of Japan.  I sincerely wish this comment would play a part for development of AR-CDM process under your consideration.  

Yours sincerely 
Tatsuya Watanabe, Mr  

(International Forestry Cooperation Office, Forestry Agency, Japan) 

Comments

1. The draft guidance 
The draft guidance appears to be appropriate and should be put in place for operation.  The guidance seems to be carefully designed to keep the environmental integrity of A/R CDM and facilitate implementation of relevant projects in logical manner.  More illustrative description, if possible, about two ‘equal or over 20%’ provisions under bullets may be able to help readers and project proponents for practical use.  
2. Question item (ii) of the EB 

The land exclusion case (ii) does not incur overestimation of carbon gain as long as the carbon stock in the to-be-excluded area is deducted from project carbon account.  Thus, when the deduction is transparently explained by the project proponents and/or participants, the exclusion should be allowed.  Since this event (i.e. the change of mind by land owners) likely happen in some instances, the explicit guidance on this issue would be very helpful for project proponents and participants.  

3. Question item (i) of the EB 
Since the acceptable exclusion case exists as exampled in item (ii), the answer to the question (i) cannot be always ‘NO’.  On the other hand, it is not realistic to make exhaustive listing of possible cases of the boundary change for the time being.  Probably, the best but temporal solution for this issue is to leave the door open for project proponents so that they can demonstrate the relevant boundary change does not incur overestimation nor hamper environmental integrity of the A/R CDM.  
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